Bloomsburg Area School District 

Board of School Directors 

Regular Monthly Meeting 
Monday, 15 March 2010 
7:00 p.m. 

Bloomsburg Middle School Library 
MINUTES

Attendance

The regular monthly meeting of the Bloomsburg Area School District Board of School Directors was called to order at 7:00 p.m. on Monday, 15 March 2010, in the Bloomsburg Middle School library, followed by the pledge to the flag.  Directors in attendance were:  Mrs. Bonnie Crawford, Mrs. Bonnie Fiedler, Mr. Brent Hock, Mr. David Klingerman Jr., Mr. Dennis Kuczynski, Dr. Francis Peters, Mrs. Sandra Rupp, and Mr. Thomas Tobin.  Mr. Justin Hummel was absent and excused from the meeting.  
Bloomsburg Area School District administrators in attendance were:  Dr. Cosmas Curry and Mr. Michael Upton.  
Others present were:  Mr. Brian Bercher, Mr. Joseph Chyko, Mr. Noah Crawford, Ms. Amelia Davis, Mrs. Gloria Davis, Ms. Laura Davis, Ms. Rebecca Drucker, Ms. Terri Drucker, Ms. Stephanie Kessler, Ms. Deb Krupp, Mr. Fenton Krupp, Mr. Foster Krupp, Mr. Michael Lester, Mr. Kirk Marshall, Ms. Cristina Mathews, and Mrs. Pam Szilagyi.  
RECOGNITION OF VISITORS & PERSONS WISHING TO SPEAK 
Mrs. Pam Szilagyi addressed the board regarding the district’s budget and meals for swimming students going to states.  She first suggested the district could save money by consolidating mailings to save on postage.  She then asked the school board to consider helping the state swimmers (the competition was scheduled to be held on March 18-20 at Bucknell University) pay for their meals.  In the discussion that followed, Mr. Klingerman said the district should help pay for the swimmers’ meals, if it is done for other athletes who make it to states.  Mrs. Fiedler said she believed it was written in the athletic handbook that the district will pay for one meal a day for athletes who make it to a state competition.  Mr. Kuczynski agreed that the district should help pay for meals.  
At this point, Mr. Klingerman moved to approve swimming state qualifiers to receive a stipend for one meal per day (on Friday and Saturday of the state competition), at the approved district meal rate.  Dr. Peters seconded this motion, which then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Next, several students and parents addressed the board regarding the Odyssey of the Mind program.  Students Amelia Davis and Foster Krupp asked the school board to help with financial funding for the program.  Ms. Laura Davis asked if meals could be paid for the Odyssey of the Mind students who were going to the state competition (on April 10), and also asked if the district could provide transportation for the competition.  Dr. Curry referred to the Odyssey of the Mind guidelines, which were created prior to the start of the program, saying that for 2009-2010, the district only budgeted for registration fees.  Mrs. Crawford said she would like the district to pay for the $50 state registration fee and that she hoped that next school year, the district would pay for materials, as well.  Mr. Kuczynski said he would like to further discuss Odyssey of the Mind at the next work session.  
Mr. Joseph Chyko asked if the parking light being replaced at Beaver-Main Elementary School would be recycled.  

Ms. Cristina Mathews stated the board should not cut after-school advisor positions.  

After the public comment section of the board meeting, Mr. Hock made a motion to add a third field trip request under “New Business” to the other two already listed in the board motion for approval.  Mrs. Fiedler seconded this motion, and the motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

Mr. Kucyznski moved to approve the minutes of the 16 February 2010 regular monthly Bloomsburg Area School District Board of Directors’ meeting and the 1 March 2010 special meeting and work session.  Mrs. Fiedler seconded the motion.  The motion to approve the minutes then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
FINANCIAL REPORTS 
Approval of Financial Reports 
Mr. Kuczynski made the motion to approve the financial reports for February 2010, and Mrs. Fiedler seconded this motion.  The motion then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval of Bills Payable 

Mr. Kuczynski made the motion, which was seconded by Mrs. Fiedler, to approve the bills payable for 17 February 2010 – 15 March 2010, ranging from check #00027096 - #00027267, including wire transfers amounting to $103,613.62, in the amount of $905,024.35.  The motion then passed by a unanimous roll call vote.    
Approval of Bills Payable for the Capital Reserve Fund 
Mrs. Fiedler moved to approve the bills payable for the Capital Reserve Fund from 17 February 2010 – 16 March 2010, ranging from check #00001630 – check #00001636, totaling $13,282.17.  Mrs. Rupp seconded this motion and it then passed by a unanimous roll call vote.  

REPORTS 

Superintendent’s Report 

Dr. Curry reported that at this time, the district will not be pursuing a cyber charter school partnership with VLN.  He then read excerpts from a letter written by a Beaver-Main Elementary school parent, in which a teacher was praised for her extra effort in helping a student.  Lastly, Dr. Curry mentioned that there has been some talk about implementing common academic standards across the United States.  
OLD BUSINESS 
There was no old business to be conducted at this time.  
NEW BUSINESS 
Approval of Homebound Instruction Request 
Mr. Kuczynski made the motion, which was seconded by Dr. Peters, to approve a homebound instruction request for a Bloomsburg High School student, effective on or about 15 March 2010 and lasting for at least 20 school days.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Authorization of Administration to go out for Bids for Beaver-Main Elementary School Roof Replacement 
Mr. Kuczynski moved to authorize the administration to go out for bids for the replacement of the roof of Beaver-Main Elementary School.  After Mrs. Fiedler seconded this motion, it passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of Capital Project Funding Expenditures 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which Mrs. Rupp seconded, to approve expending the remaining capital project funds for replacement of new roofs (Beaver-Main and middle school) and windows in other buildings in the district.  

Mrs. Fiedler then made the motion to amend the original motion to remove the word “new” from the motion, and Mr. Kuczynski seconded the motion.  The motion to amend passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

The amended motion, now reading, approve expending the remaining capital project funds for replacement of roofs (Beaver-Main and middle school) and windows in other buildings in the district, passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of New Student Club 
Dr. Peters made the motion, which was seconded by Mrs. Rupp, to approve an animal training club, at no cost to the district.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of Columbia-Montour Area Vocational-Technical School 2010-2011 Budget 
Mr. Kuczynski made the motion, which was seconded by Dr. Peters, to approve the Columbia-Montour Area Vocational-Technical School’s 2010-2011 budget, in the amount of $5,805,045.00.  

Mr. Klingerman said the seven school districts that send students to CMAVTS should consider removing athletics from the school and sending students back to their home schools for athletics.  He said he would like to have the transportation costs, coaches’ salaries, and general supply costs for the Vo-Tech’s athletic program.  Mr. Tobin said he did not believe athletics should be taken away from Vo-Tech because it would hinder school spirit.  Mrs. Fiedler said she would like the Vo-Tech to keep the 2010-2011 budget at the same amount it was at in 2009-2010.  Mr. Tobin then suggested the school board table voting on the approval of the CMAVTS 2010-2011 budget until after the Vo-Tech’s next meeting, which was scheduled for the following evening, March 16th.  

Dr. Peters then made the motion to table the motion to approve the Columbia-Montour Area Vocational-Technical School’s 2010-2011 budget, in the amount of $5,805,045.00.  Mrs. Fiedler seconded the motion and it then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval of Central Susquehanna Intermediate Unit 2010-2011 Budget 
Dr. Peters made the motion to approve the Central Susquehanna Intermediate Unit’s 2010-2011 General Operating Budget, in the amount of $1,859,593.00.   Mr. Kuczynski seconded the motion.  Mrs. Rupp abstained from the vote, as she is employed by the CSIU.  The motion passed by a voice vote of seven yes votes and one abstention.  
Approval of Dual Enrollment Agreement 
Mr. Kuczynski made the motion, which was seconded by Mr. Hock, to approve the dual enrollment agreement between the Bloomsburg Area School District and Bloomsburg University, as presented at the 1 March 2010 work session.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of Student Handbooks 
Mrs. Fiedler moved to approve the 2010-2011 student handbooks, as presented at the 1 March 2010 work session.  Dr. Peters seconded the motion.  

Mrs. Fiedler complimented the administration for getting the handbooks to the board for review before the handbooks went to print.  

The motion then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of Elementary Life Skills Program
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which Mr. Kuczynski seconded, to approve adding an elementary life skills program, to be housed at W.W. Evans Elementary School, for the start of the 2010-2011 school year.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval of Advisor List 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion to approve the 2010-2011 advisor list, as presented, and Dr. Peters seconded that motion.  

Mrs. Fiedler pointed out that, contrary to an article printed in the Press Enterprise, the district is not cutting its drama program.  Also, the Middle School Technology Students Association advisor position was cut because Kirk Marshall is acting as the advisor for both the middle school and high school TSA programs.  

The motion to approve the advisor list for 2010-2011 was then approved by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of Out-of-State/Overnight Field Trip Requests 
Mr. Kuczynski made the motion, which was seconded by Mrs. Fiedler, to approve the following out-of-state/overnight field trip requests:  
· Kirk Marshall’s request for the Bloomsburg High School and Bloomsburg Middle School chapters of the Technology Student Association to go to Seven Springs Resort in Pennsylvania from 14 April 2010 – 17 April 2010, at an approximate cost to the district of $3,306.00;  

· Brian Bercher’s request for two Bloomsburg High School Band students to attend Region Band at Blue Ridge High School from 25 March 2010 – 27 March 2010, at an approximate cost to the district of $562.00;  and 
· Kirk Marshall’s request for the Bloomsburg High School’s Robotic Design Class to go to Dayton, Ohio for a robotic competition from 26 March 2010 – 28 March 2010.  

The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Acceptance of Bleacher Bids 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion to accept the low bid of Mariano Enterprises, in the amount of $596,300.00, for the general construction of the bleacher project, and also accept the low bid of Mariano Enterprises, in the amount of $69,900.00, for the electrical construction portion of the bleacher project.  Mr. Hock seconded this motion.  
Mr. Klingerman stated he would be voting against the motion, explaining that he believed a leasing option would be better than the district building a new stadium.  

A voice vote was then taken, with six yes votes, one no vote (being Mr. Klingerman), and one abstention (being Mr. Kuczynski, who is employed by Mariano Enterprises).  The motion passed.  

PERSONNEL 

Approval of Professional Substitute 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which Mrs. Rupp seconded, to approve Stephanie Pollison as a professional day-to-day substitute for the remainder of the 2009-2010 school year.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Acceptance of Professional Retirements 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which was seconded by Mrs. Rupp, to accept the retirement of Suzanne Hock, Beaver-Main & W.W. Evans Elementary Guidance Counselor, effective 24 December 2010, and Brian Major, Bloomsburg High School Spanish Teacher, effective at the end of the 2009-2010 school year.  
The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of Professional Transfers 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which Dr. Peters seconded, to approve the following transfers, effective for the start of the 2010-2011 school year:  Bloomsburg Middle School Librarian Jean Crane to the position of Bloomsburg Middle School and W.W. Evans Elementary School Librarian, with Mr. Groody and Mr. Gump as her supervisors, and Elementary Gifted Teacher Brandee Faust to the position of K-8 Gifted Teacher, with Mr. Groody, Mr. Gump, and Mr. Moran as her supervisors.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval of Tax Collector 
Dr. Peters moved to approve Mary Ward as the tax collector for Beaver, Main, and Catawissa townships, and Mrs. Fiedler seconded that motion.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval of Volunteer Advisors 
Mr. Kuczynski moved to approve Sue Schiemer and Silke Wittig as volunteer advisors for the animal training club.   After Dr. Peters seconded the motion, it passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval of Change in Status of Athletic Coach 
Mr. Kuczynski made the motion, which Mrs. Fiedler seconded, to approve changing the status of Elementary Boys’ Basketball Coach Lindsay Huff from half-time to full-time, therefore changing her contract to 13 units and a stipend of $975.00 for the 2009-2010 season.  
Mr. Hock stated he was supposed to be the other half-time Elementary Boys’ Basketball Coach, and that he had decided to instead be a volunteer coach and give his stipend back to the program.  Mr. Klingerman said this issue would be addressed at the next athletic committee meeting.  
Dr. Peters moved to table this motion, but there was no second.  The motion failed.  

The motion to approve the change in status for Lindsay Huff was then voted on.  It failed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of Athletic Coach 
Mr. Kuczynski made the motion to approve Marissa Yorke as the Varsity Football Cheerleading Advisor for the 2010-2011 season, at Step 1 and a stipend of $848.00, pending receipt of her Act 34 and 151 clearances.  Mrs. Rupp seconded this motion and it then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of Professional Staff Leaves of Absence 
Mr. Kuczynski made the motion, which was seconded by Mrs. Fiedler, to approve the following professional staff leaves of absence:  A leave of absence for Bloomsburg Middle School Learning Support Teacher Kristen Beyer, effective on or about 1 June 2010 and lasting until approximately 29 October 2010, and a leave of absence for Elementary Librarian Barbara Fritz, retroactive to 9 March 2010 and lasting until approximately 24 May 2010.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval of Classified Staff Leave of Absence 
Mr. Kuczynski moved to approve a leave of absence for Memorial Elementary School Paraprofessional Angela Stolz, effective 30 April 2010 through the end of the 2009-2010 school year.  Mrs. Rupp seconded this motion and it then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Acceptance of Classified Staff Resignation 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion to accept the letter of resignation from Bloomsburg Middle School Paraprofessional Carin Marks, with her last day of employment being 16 March 2010.  After Mrs. Rupp seconded the motion, it passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

INFORMATION 
It was reported that the following items would appear on the April 6th work session agenda:  Panther Stadium, Budget/PSERS, Replacement of Retirees, Odyssey of the Mind, and Driver Education.  
Mr. Tobin asked what board members would be interested in serving on the professional staff negotiating committee.  Mr. Hock and Mr. Klingerman volunteered, and it was stated that Mr. Hummel had also expressed interest.  Mrs. Fiedler would like to attend; however, she does not want to sit at the table.  
ANNOUNCEMENTS 
It was announced that the next work session was scheduled for Tuesday, April 6th, beginning at 7:00 p.m. in the middle school library, and that the next regular monthly board meeting was scheduled for Monday, April 19th, beginning at 7:00 p.m. in the middle school library.  

ADJOURNMENT 
Mr. Tobin adjourned the meeting at 9:50 p.m. 


Respectfully Submitted, 


Stephanie Kessler 

Recording Secretary 

